RECEIVED

MAR 10 onng

DEPARTMENT OF
WATER RESOURCES

March 7, 2008

State of Idaho

Department of Water Resources
POB 83720

Boise, Idaho 83720-0098

Attn: Corbin KnoWles

Dear Sir;

Per our conversation, I am reaffirming the installation of a 6” Mc. Crometer
Water meter on May 28, 2005 by K&R Repairs, Inc., Niter, Idaho.

It was my understanding at the time the acceptability of this meter by the
Idaho Water Board for measuring of water flow from the Bear River for
1rngat1on putposes: Itis-also my understanding that this meter was tested for
comp11ance the irrigation season of 2007 and at that time it may have

~exceeded the 10 per cent requirement. At this time I would like to request a
retest before the meter is repaired or replaced.

Would you please advise accordingly and if a retest is granted, would you
please let me know how and when this might be accomplished so that I could
be present or have someone there in addition to the person who rents the
ground.

Thank you for your help and direction concerning a measuring device and its
test or replacement. Iwill greatly appreciate hearing from you.

Sincerely,

anet Wheeler: o e
336__R.1_ve_1j .Roadq ST e oo
Crace, Idaho  83241-8235 = = - .




